Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE OF PETITION FOR DECLARATORY STATEMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement from Aesthetic Science Skin Care, filed on October 11, 2021. Petitioner did not identify a rule or statute.
Petitioner seeks clarification from the Board as to why the Board considers low frequency ultrasound a medical device.  Petitioner also seeks the Board to define the language that distinguishes medical procedures and equipment that changes the appearance of skin, which skin care professionals have always strived to do. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
Copies of the petition may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com
